
TOWN OF GREENSBORO  
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

November 2, 2017 

 

 
In Attendance:  Mayor Noon, Commissioners Williamson, DeSimone and Mackey 

Jeannette DeLude, Amber Korell, Dave Kibler, Sgt. Gardner, and Chief Petyo  

 
 

Also in attendance:  Rick Faust, Kevin Reichart, and Rich Covert 

 
                       

The meeting was called to order at 7:00p.   

 

 
Minutes from the October Town Council Meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

 
GVFC: Rick Faust 

Nov.1 – October 31 stats were: 293  

 
GVFC New Year starts November 1st. 

 

Chicken and Dumpling dinner night coming up! 

 
December 2nd and 3rd the Ladies Auxiliary will be holding a Train Show all day and Santa will be there 

during lunch. 

 
Comm. DeSimone thanked the fire company for going around Halloween night handing out glow 

bracelets, the kids really loved it. 

 

Week of July 9th we will be discussing possibly a 6 day carnival 
 

GVFC elections are December 10th 

 
 

Planning Commission- Kevin Reichart 

No report 
 

 

Parks Board- Comm. Williamson 

Lighting of the City and the Christmas parade is December 9th starting at 6pm. 
 

Working with the Ladies Auxiliary and ordered trophies 

 
We have one spot vacant on our board that needs to be filled. 

 

 
Public Works-David Kibler 

Hobbs Street water tower was drained and washed out for inspection. We get them inspected every 2 

years.  



 
November 11th Tree Planting: the guys will start to prepare the plating locations and pre dig the holes. 

Still need a few more volunteers for about 2.5-3 hours that morning. We have 35 trees to plant. 

 

We have planted a live Norway spruce at the park for Christmas and it will continue to grow. 
 

The week of and after we will be starting our set up of the Christmas decorations 

Our new WWTP won 2n place in the regional awards ceremony in Baltimore. Out of 60 projects between 
MD, VA, DE and NJ we took second!!! 

 

 
Police Dept. - Chief Petyo 

In the month of October there were 178 complaints; Chief went over the monthly report breakdown with 

the council. 

 
We sold the 2003 Crown Vic for $600.00 

 

We were offered a 2006 Crown Vic. For $1,200 comes with a radar unit and camera, we would like to 
purchase it as a more reliable spare car for our part time. With the money from selling the old car and a 

few other old things it will be covered and not come out of the budget. 

 
Comm. Mackey stated he has heard from the residents that they would like to see the speed trailer around 

town. Chief will look into it and start setting up.  

 

 
Town Manager: Jeannette DeLude 

See Report 

 
We will be having a refresher course on the open meetings act rules for the council 

 

 

Old Business: 
Ordinance 2017-O-10 was introduced: 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE TOWN OF GREENSBORO ESTABLISHING 
A VACANT LOT FEE OF $36.42 PER QUARTER TO COVER THE 
TOWN’S WASTEWATER TREATMENT SYSTEM DEBT SERVICE, TO 
BE ASSESSED AND COLLECTED AGAINST ANY VACANT LOT 
WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE TOWN OF 
GREENSBORO WITH AN EXISTING CONNECTION TO THE TOWN’S 
WASTEWATER SYSTEM   

 

Comm. Williamson made a motion to approve Ordinance 2017-O-10; Comm. Mackey seconded the 
motion. All approved 

 

 
Bills 

Bills were reviewed and approved.   

 

 
Town Council Remarks 



Comm. Mackey thanked the council and town for a great 4 years being on the board. If he isn’t reelected 
he would like the council to think about donating to the GFVC for fireworks this year, because they are 

expensive.  

 

Mayor Noon stated elections are next week and wished all the candidates good luck! 
 

 

Public Forum:  
Mr. Schaffner asked about the council’s workshop meetings. Mayor Noon answered the workshop is 

where they prepare for the regular meeting and review ordinances etc.… Both meetings are open to the 

public. 
 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.  
 

Respectfully Prepared by 

Amber Korell 

 

 


